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Golden Book  
 

All children, 

staff and the 

wider school 

community for 

an amazing 

year! 

Donnington Wood Infant School & Nursery 

Newsletter 
Friday 18th July 2025 

It has been a busy week in school and nursery with end of term activities and the 
builders busy finishing the temporary classrooms.  
 

A big thank you to everyone who came to open afternoon in school on Monday. The 
children really enjoyed sharing their work and celebrating their progress.  
 

On Thursday afternoon the Year 2 children enjoyed presenting their final assembly with 
super singing, lots of memories and some very cute photos! Today they are enjoying a 
picnic to celebrate the end of their time with us.   
 

Today the whole school has enjoyed their end of term treat disco as well as helping to 
move things into the temporary classrooms. Everyone in nursery and school has been 
working hard this week to be ready for the big move. An enormous thank you to the 
staff and volunteers who have packed, carried and unpacked.  
 

Today we are saying farewell to a number of staff. Miss Reese is leaving 
nursery to move to a private day nursery, Miss Tyne is off to university and 
Mrs Spencer is moving to work at another local school. Mrs Griffett is also off 
to a new school following a number of years teaching here in different classes 
and this last term in Reception. We wish them all the best as they move on to 
their new adventures.  
 

We hope everyone has an enjoyable and happy summer break and we look 
forward to being back in September and welcoming new children to nursery 
and school. We will update everyone (by email) with arrangements for drop-off 
and collection towards the end of the holidays 

Back to 
school & 
nursery 

Wednesday 

3rd 

September 

Attendance 
Whole School - 91.15% 
Class 1 - 84.66% 
Class 2 - 89.42% 
Class 3 - 88.89% 
Class 4 - 95.83% 
Class 5 - 92.44% 
Class 6 - 95.37% 
 

Lates = 33 

Lost Learning =   

5 hours 38 minutes 

Early Bird = Class 1 

Breakfast 

Club  
7:45 - 8:40    
£2 per day 

From Wednesday 3rd 
September 

Please come to the 
main door for Breakfast 

Club. 

Tuesday 2nd 

September  

2-3pm 

Open Hour 
 

Come and visit your new 
classroom before school 
and nursery starts again 

on the Wednesday 

 

Free Summer Holiday 

activities taking place at 

school for pupils eligible 

for Free School Meals  

(in Year 1 & 2).  

See the next page for 

details.  

Places are limited so 

sign up soon. 

Attendance 
 

Attendance up to the end of this 

term is 92.9%. A big thank you 
to everyone who has worked 

hard this term to improve 
attendance. Below are the 

attendance rates for the classes 
since September…… 

 

Class 1 - 93.8% 

Class 2 - 93.9% 

Class 3 - 93.6% 

Class 4 - 91.9% 

Class 5 - 94.6% 

Class 6 - 92.3% 
 

Today in assembly we 
have presented 

certificates to 27 
children for attendance over 97% 

this year and certificates to 3 
children for 100% attendance.  

 

We will continue to let you know 
how attendance is going next 

Times Of The Day 
 

School  
 8:40 - doors open (close at 8:45) 
 3:10 - end of the day 
 

Nursery 
8:40 - morning doors open (close at 8:50) 
11:30 - doors open (session ends 11:40) 
 

12:30 -afternoon doors open (close at 12:40) 
3:20 - doors open (session ends 3:30) 
 

If your child is late then please come to the office 
and a member of staff will take them to class.  
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Running here at our school  
Free for all children eligible for Free School Meals.  


